

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS Engineering Division – Traffic Section 2625 E. Glendale Avenue Appleton, WI 54911 TEL (920) 832-5580

FAX (920) 832-5570

To:

Municipal Services Committee

From:

Eric S. Lom, City Traffic Engineer

Date:

November 3, 2014

Re:

Traffic-related ordinance change for the Cherryvale Av. extension

The construction of the Cherryvale Avenue extension was recently completed. This memo addresses the necessary parking restrictions for this section of roadway.

While we recommend that parking be allowed on the majority of Cherryvale Avenue, we are recommending that parking be removed in the area of the Apple Creek Trail crossing and the bridge. This action will serve to maximize safety at this crossing by ensuring that parked cars do not obscure sight lines between drivers and pedestrians.

To accomplish this, the following ordinance action is required:

1. *Create:* "Parking be prohibited on Cherryvale Avenue from Ashbury Drive to a point 405 feet south of Ashbury Drive."